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Attention, Music Editor: 

Enclosed for your use are photographs of 

several participants in the Monday Evening 

Chamber Series which continues Monday evening, 

May 6, at 8:30 in the Main Theatre of the 

Performing Arts Center. The pictures are an 

A and B sequence with a caption on the back of 

the A print. 

Also enclosed is background information about 

the composers, performers, and the series. 

Your cooperation in calling this concert to the 

attention of the public will be appreciated. 

NEL:mnv 

May 1 , 1974 
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Nathalie Lampman 
Information Services 

May 1, 1974 

Dear Bill: 

I am a bit ru hed--i·t is par 
for th oours --but would you call 
attention to thi in your art 
program? 

Also, please note th 
enclosur about the Verdi R quiem. 

NEL:mnv 
Enc • 



State University of New York at Albany 
Lnform~tion Services, Office of Community Relations 

THE MONDAY EVENLNG CHAMBER SERLES continues May 6 at 8 ; 30 in the 

Main Theatre of the Performing Arts Center at State University 

of New York at Albany. Performers include Marvin Morgenstern, 

viola and violin, Yehuda Han ani, cello, Dennis Helmrich, piano, 

Charles Boito, clarinet, Jane Bucci, speaker, and Lrvin Gilman, 

flute, shown left to right in the above photos. Other faculty 

members taking part will be Rene Prins, oboe, Ruth McKee, bassoon, 

and Ernest Knell, piano. Program highlights include Francis 

Poulenc's "Trio for Oboe, Bassoon, and Piano" and Arnold Schoenberg's 

"Pierret Lunaire, Opus 21." No tickets are required and the concert 

will be presented without charge. 

--( .._ 
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STATE UNIVERSITY SUMMER THEATRE ANNOUNCES PLANS FOR SEASON 

Edward Golden, director of State University Summer 

230-74 

Theatre for 1974, has announced that two plays will be performed 

in July at State University of New York at Albany. 

Charles Aidman's much acclaimed adaptation of Edgar 

Lee Masters' "Spoon River Anthology," directed by Golden, plays 

July 3-6 and 10-13. The Off-Broadway hit, "The House of Blue 

Leaves," by John Guare, opens July 17 and plays through July 

20 and again July 24-27. Sets will be designed by Edward Mendus 

and costumes by Jane E. Morgan . 

Open auditions will be announced this month. 

Dr. Golden joined the theatre department faculty last 

September. He was the founder-director of Baltimore's Center 

Stage repertory company and received his Doctor of Philosophy 

from Tufts University. He recently directed the successful run 

of Shakespeare's "Comedy of Errors" at the SUNYA Performing Arts 

Center. 

In addition to State University Summer Theatre, the 

department of theatre will offer several courses for credit this 

summer: introduction to drama t ic art, design and technical 

elements of the theatre, scene study, and directing. 

Information about the auditions and the summer courses is 

available from the department's office, 457-8360. 

* * * * . 
May 2, 1974 
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SUNYA RECEIVES $260 , 241 IN RESEARCH, PROGRAMS 

Faculty members at State University of New York at 

Albany received a total of $260,241 in sponsored funds in March, 

according to a report by Louis Salkever, vice president for 

research. Project directors, sponsors, project titles, and 

awards follow: 

Geirrnundur Arnason, atmospheric science, National Science 

Foundation, "Numerical Simulation of the Microphysical and 

Macrophysical Processes of Moist Convection," $61,100; Corrado 

Baglioni, biology, Public Health Service, "Biomedical Sciences 

Support Grant," $37,569; Thomas Barker, history, National 

Endowment for the Humanities, "Central Europe from the Thirty 

Years War to the Common Market," $37,448; Paul Boomsliter, speech 

pathology and audiology, u. s. Office of Education, "Preparation 

of Professional Personnel in the Education of the Handicapped--

Speech and Hearing," $2,251. 

Also, ~ Chylek, atmospheric science, National Science 

Foundation, "Theory and Application of Light Scattering and 

Radiative Transfer," $29,100; Ivan Edelson, social welfare, New 

York State Division of Social Services, "Workshop for Social 

Worker Practitioners," $7,200; Samuel Hays, public executive 

project, New York State Office of Local Government, "The IPA 

Public Executive Project," $10,000; Richard Light , instruction, 

1400 Washington Ave. , Albany, Ne~Oi6'J:ki~~~zp-* Area Code 518 457-4901 • 02 • 03 
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U.S. Office of Education, "Bilingual Education Project," $6,912; 

Donald McNaught, biology, Renssel~er Polytechnic Institute, 

"Zooplankton Production in Lake George," $16,861. 

Also, Oliver Nikoloff, special education commission, U.S. 

Office of Education, "Preparation of Professional Personnel in 

the Education of Handicapped Children--Seriously Emotionally 

Disturbed," $1,800; James Schmidt, library, Capital District 

Library Council, "Purchase of Library Materials to Service the 

Disadvantaged," $2,000; and David Shub, biology, National In-

stitutes of Health, "Regulation of Development of Bacteriophage 

SPOl," $48,000. 

* * * * 
May 2, 1974 
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UPCOMING PUBLIC LECTURES AT SUNYA ON RADIATION, LAW, PETRARCH, NATURE 

Several lectures of general interest and open to the public 

without charge are scheduled at State University of New York at Albany. 

Monday, May 6, at 8 p.m. in the Patroon Room of the Campus 

Center Ernest Sternglass, of the Presbyterian University Hospital, 

Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania, will speak on "The Biological Effects of 

Low-Level Ionizing Radiation" following an initiation banquet and 

meeting of The Scientific Research Society of North America, SUNYA 

Chapter. Dr. Sternglass, a noted authority on the subject, is co-author 

r with John Goffman of the book, "Poison Power". 

c 

On Tuesday, May 7, at 2 p.m. in Mohawk Tower room 1400 the 

Graduate School of Public Affairs will sponsor a lectu~e by Max 

Gluckman, professor of anthropology at the University of Manchester, 

England. His topic will be "Explicit and Implicit Ideas in African 

Cus ternary Law" . 

The "Petrarca Year" lecture series will conclude Wednesday, 

May 8, at 7:30 p.m. in Humanities 354 with an address by Kenneth J. 

Atchity, assistant professor, comparative literature, Occidental College, 

Los Angeles. His talk is entitled, "Petrarch: The Ascent Towards 

'Major Man'". 

Richard E. Orville, associate professor of atmospheric science, 

will give the concluding lecture in the natural history series on 

Tuesday, May 14, at 8 p.m. in Lecture Center 18. His subject will be 

"Lightning--Protection Through Understanding". 

1400 Washington Ave. , Albany, New Yol"tt ~2~ ** Area Code 518 457-4901 • 02 • 03 
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VARIETY OF MUSICAL PROGRAMS AT SUNYA 

The concluding concert in the Monday Evening Chamber 

Series of the department of mus i c; Verdi's "Requiem" by 

~he University Singers and Chorale, University Community 

Symphony Orchestra, and Frances Yeend, Marjory Fuller, Harry 

Danner, and J. B. Davis; and a cello recital by Paul Goldberg, 

student of Yehuda Hanani at the university, are among forth-

coming musical programs at State University of New York at 

Albany. 

The chamber music concert is scheduled for Monday, 

May 6, at 8:30 p.m. in the Main Theatre of the Performing 

Arts Center. Program highlights include Poulenc's "Trio for 

Oboe, Bassoon, and Piano'.' and Schoenberg's "Pierro Lunaire, 

Opus 21". Performers will be Jane Buc~i, speaker, Dennis 

Helmrich, piano, Marvin Morgenstern, viola and violin, Yehuda 

Hanani, cello, Irvin Gilman, flute, Charles Boito, clarinet, 

Rene Prins, oboe, Ruth McKee, bassoon, and Ernest Knell, piano. 

Admission is free and tickets are available at the box office. 

The uverdi Requiem" will be presented Tuesday, May 7, 

at 8:30 p.m. in the Main Theatre. Arrangements have been made 

to have the program televised for presentation in Lecture Hall 

7 for those who are unable to secure seating. There is no 

admission charge and tickets are available at the box office. 

-C"cntinued-
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Ms. Yeend, soprano, has sung with the Vienna State 

Opera, London's Covent Garden, New Yorkts Metropolitan Opera, 

the Munich Opera, and the Vernona Opera. Her association with 

the Verdi "Requiem" spans many years and more than 100 per-

formances. Ms. Fuller, mezzo soprano, is a member of the 

faculty at SUNYA. She has sung oratorio with many groups in-

c~uding the Indianapolis Symphonic Choir, Evansville 

Philharmonic Orchestra, United States Air Force Symphony, and 

Washington Civic Symphony . 

Mr. Danner , tenor, was an affiliated artist with the 

Lake George Opera Company last year and who sang in many of 

the productions . Currently he is singing in New York productions. 

Mr. Davis, basso, has sung many operatic roles in New York, 

Dallas, Houston, Seattle, Philadelphia, Detroit, and Omaha, 

among other major United States cities. His oratorio repertoire 

includes Bach, Berlioz, Handel, Stainer, and Verdi. 

Paul Goldberg's student recital 'vlil l be given Saturday, 

May 11, at 8:30 p.m. in the Recital Hall uf the Performing Arts 

Center. No tickets are required. 

The cellist, whose home is in New York , is studying with 

Mr. Hanani. He is a member of the Albany Symphony Orchestra 

and principle cellist of the University-Community Symphony 

Orchestra and Chamber Symphony. He will continue his studies 

next year at the Manhattan School of Music where Mr. Hanani 

will be teaching . 

On his solo recital are works by Bach, Beethoven, and 

Tchaikovsky . His accompanist will be George Schlein, of New 

a graduate of the Juilliar~ School of 
.,. ..... 

Music. 

May 2, 197t! )I * * * 

York, 
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SUNYA FOUNDATION PLANS SAMUEL ARONOWITZ MEMORIAL 

The State University of New York at Albany Foundation 

has begun a fund-raising campaign to establish a permanent 

memorial to the late Samuel E. Aronowitz. 

At a recent luncheon of foundation directors and 

other citizens of the region, Prentice Rodgers, co-chairman 
r 

of the Memori:a·l Fund Conuni ttee, announced early pledges of 

$4,200. 

co-chairman Alan Iselin sppke of "Mr. Sam's" inspiring 

devotion to all humane undertakings, including helping the 

university's library acquire significant religious works, as 

he outlined the Samuel E. Aronowitz Collection for Scriptural 

Studies. 

Mr. Iselin and Mr. Rodgers pointed out that tax-

deductible gifts to the $35,000 campaign may be sent to the 

SUNYA Foundation-Aronowitz Fund, 1400 Washington avenue, 

Albany 12222. 

* * * * * 
May 2, 1974 
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SUNYA ASTRONOMER TO ADVISE IRAQ ON NEW OBSERVATORY 

An astronomer at State University of New York 

at Albany has been invited by the government of Iraq to 

be a consultant for the building of a proposed observatory 

in Iraq. 

May A. Kaftan-Kassim, associate professor of 

astronomy and space science, recently was a guest of the 

Iraqi Research Council of the Mini"stry of Education and 

Research during the winter recess. During that time she 

reviewed the search committee•s scientific data covering 

a two-year period. Upon her return to the SUNYA campus 

she received a letter asking her to select two American 

scientists to accompany her to Iraq in the summer of 1974 

when site tests will be made . 

Dr. Kaftan-Kassim pointed out in a recent interview 

that astronomy "essentially started in Egypt, Mesopotamia 

(modern Iraq) and the Far East" and that "Iraq encouraged 

and nourished pure research since the Abasid Empire more 

than a thousand years ago!' She added that the planned 

Iraqi observatory would be making a considerable contribution 

in the field and that American astronomers would be able to 

make observations via multi-mirror optical telescopes or 

millemeter wave radio telescopes, or perhaps both. 

-continued-
1400 Washington Ave. , Albany, New York 12222 * Area Code 518 457-4901 • 02 • 03 
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During her most recent visit abroad the professor 

resided at the University of Leiden in The Netherlands. 

She made radio astronomy observations on the Westerbork 

Array, the largest telescope complex in the world. It 

consists of a series of 12 telescopes rather - than the 

customary one. She also did some work in collaboration 

with astronomers at Leiden and at Groningen in Holland. 

Dr. Kaftan-Kassim gave invited lectures at both places and 

also at the Nuffield Research Laboratory of the University 

of Cambridge. She also has given recently several invited 

colloquia in the United States. 

The astronomer's particular field of research concerns 

planetary nebulae and interacting galaxies. Currently there 

is a sizeable controversy among astronomers about whether 

or not quasars are cosmological, and the group study of 

groupings of galaxies and quasars is a determining factor 

once enough data has been gathered. Assisting her with 

current research are Jack Sulentic and Gopal Sistla, doctoral 

students in astronomy, who are studying the radio aspects 

of the topics mentioned and correlating them with optical data. 

During the coming summer Dr. Kaftan-Kassim will re-

visit the Lick Observatory of the University of California 

at Santa Cruzto to confer about optical telescopes and equipment. 

She'll also visit the Kitt Peak National Observatory facility 

in Arizona where a multi-mirro telescope is located and where 

staff members have expressed a willingness to help with the 

plans for the Iraqui observatory. In May 1974 Professor 

- c.:onti,nued-
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Kaftan-Kassim will go to the National Radio Astronomy 

Observatory in West Virginia to investigate the building 

there of a millemeter telescope. The observatory staff also 

will keep the SUNYA scientist informed about developments 

there. Additionally, its members have promised help and 

equipment for the Iraqi project. 

Dr. Kaftan-Kassim who joined the SUNYA faculty in 

1966, holds degrees from the University of Manchester, Oxford 

University, Radcliffe College, and Harvard University where 

she earned her doctorate. She is a member of the International 

Astronomical Union, the New York Academy of Science, the 

American Astronomical Society, Iraqi Physical Society, Royal 

Astronomical Society, and the American Association for the 

Advancement of Science. 

* * * * 
May 2, 1974 
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NOTE TO EDITORS 

The chamber orchestra concert scheduled for 

Sunday, May 12, at 8:30 p.m. at the SUNYA Performing 

Arts Center has been cancelled. 

* * * * 
May 8, 1974 

1400 Washington Ave., Albany, New York 12222 * Area Code 518 457-4901 • 02 • 03 
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BUSINESS EDUCATION MAJOR RECEIVES AWARD AT SUNYA 

Eileen M. Sailer, a senior business education 

major at State University of New York at Albany, has been 

selected to receive a National Business Education Association 

Award of Merit for Outstanding Achievement in Business 

Education. The announcement and presentation of the Award 

of Merit Certificate was made by B. Bertha Wakin, chairman 

of the department of business education at SUNYA. Ms. Sailer 

also receives a year's professional membership in the NBEA 

which includes subscriptions to "Business Education Forum" 

and the "National Business Education Yearbook". The award 

program is under the supervision of the Executive Board of 

NBEA and is limited to those colleges and universities with 

membership in the National Association for Business Teacher 

Education. 

Miss Sailer was an honored guest at the May 4 meeting 

of Alpha Mu Chapter, Delta Pi Epsilon, national graduate 

business education honorary, and was introduced to the 

membership which consists of a large number of business 

educators from the Capital District and throughout New York 

State. 

The SUNYA senior will complete the requirements of 

the SUNYA business education program and receive a Bachelor 

-continued- • 
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of Science this month. During her senior year she completed 

student teaching in the Scotia-Glenville Central School. 

She has been an active undergraduate member of Beta Eta 

Chapter, Pi Omega Pi, national honorary business education 

fraternity, serving as historian for 1973-74. She also has 

been affiliated and active in Phi Beta Lambda, business club 

at SUNYA. 

During the 1974-75 academic year, Ms. Sailer, who has 

been admitted to graduate study at SUNYA, will be participating 

in a business education internship teaching program. She 

will spend a semester as an intern teacher at the Greece-

Olympia High School, Rochester, and complete Master of Science 

requirements in May, 1975. 

Miss Sailer is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Richard 

Sailer qf 15 Marc Terrace, Monroe. She graduated from John 

S. Burke Catholic High School, Goshen, in June, 1970. 

Following high school graduation, she completed the two-year 

degree program at Orange County Community College and then 

transferred to SUNYA in September, 1972. 

* * * * 
May 8, 1974 
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OPERA SINGER IN CONCERT MAY 15 AT SUNYA 

Timothy Nolen, baritone and affiliate artist with 

the Lake George Opera Festival, funded by The Sears-Roebuck 

Foundation, will be heard in an informal concert and con-

versation Wednesday, May 15, at 4 p.m. in the Recital Hall 

of the Performing Arts Center at State University of New 

York at Albany. The program is open to the public without 

charge. 

The young baritone, a native Texan, has been acclaimed 

for his excellent styling and interpretation of the Bel Canto 

repertoire, his understanding and musical security in con-

temporary works, his excellence and exuberance as a singing 

actor, and the beauty and flexibility of his voice. 

Mr. Nolen's European operatic debut was at Rouen, 

France, in January when he sang Pelleas in "Pelleas et 

Melisande" for the Theatre Des Arts. He returned to Europe 

last month for the world premiere of Kox's "The Picture of 

Dorian Gray" with the Netherlands Opera. Other 1974 engage-

ments include those at the Lake George Opera Festival, 

Portland Opera, and Chicago Lyric Opera. 

* * * * * 
May 8, 1974 
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FULLER SONG RECITAL MAY 13 AT SUNYA 

Marjory Fuller, mezzo soprano and a member 

of the department of music at State University of New 

York at Albany, will be heard in a song recital Monday, 

May 13, at 8:30 p.m. in the Recital Hall of the Performing 

Arts Center at the university. 

Mrs. Fuller will sing Vivaldi's song cantata, 

"Stabat Mater", and compositions by Richard Strauss, 

Caesar Franck, Hector Berlioz, and Charles Ives. 

Instrumental accompaniment will be by Ernest Knell, 

pianist, Mary Ann Edelman, violin, Michael Anderson, 

violin, Valentina Charlap, viola, Paul Goldberg, cello, 

Ellen Posner, contra-bassoon, and Gary Hutchings, organ. 

* * * * 
May 8, 1974 
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COLLEGE CLASSICS WEEK AT SUNYA IN JULY 

"College Classics Week-1974," sponsored by the 

Classical Association of the Empire State with the 

233-74 

cooperation of the department of classics, State University 

of New York at Albany, will bring together, for the week 

of July 7-12, 76 high school students from across the state 

for intellectual stimulation, fellowship, and an intro-

duction to college campus life. Richard Gascoyne, conference 

chairman, Harriet Norton, School of Education, and Hans 

Pohlsander, chairman, department of classics at SUNYA, have 

planned the program. 

Faculty from the classics departments of SUNYA, 

Hunter College, and St. John Fisher College, of Rochester, 

will greet and lecture the participants on such topics as 

Greek and Roman sculpture and painting, Greek dancing, 

mythology, women in antiquity, the abacus, numismatics, 

Roman dates and the calendar, and cinematorgraphy--a modern 

method applied to an ancient theme. A bus tour to the Boston 

Museum of Fine Arts and the Isabella Stewart Gardner Museum 

will highlight the travel, and a tour of the State Capitol 

and the Legislative offices in the Empire State Plaza is 

part of the plan. Morton Spillenger, of the Bureau of 

-continued-
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Foreign Languages, State Education Department, will host 

the group in downtown Albany. Sylvia Barnard, Mary Goggin, 

and Lois Williams, of the SUNYA classics department faculty, 

will lecture and guide the participants. 

Of 116 applicants from 43 schools in the state, 76 

participants have been chosen for the program. In their 

summer study they will be introduced to the world of the 

classical humanities. In their week of campus life they 

will be exposed to the auxiliary disciplines of archaeology, 

epigraphy, numismatics, religion, art, and literature of 

the ancient world, and they will experience the enthusiasm 

that has caught the souls of genius through the ages. 

* * * * 
May 8, 1974 
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DUO PIANISTS CONCERT MAY :.2 AT SUNYA 

Linda Cuneo and Stanley Hummel, duo pianists, 

will be heard in concert on Sunday, May 12, at 5 p.m. 

235-74 

in the Main Theatre of State University of New York at 

Albany. Both are residents of the Albany area. The 

program will be a presentation of Keyboard '74, SUNYA 

Pianists. 

The musicians will play selections by Mozart, 

Chopin, Debussy, Stravinsky, Rachmaninoff, and Martha 

Beck, a Troy (N.Y.) composer. 

Admission will be $2 and $1, with educational 

identification card. 

Ms. Cuneo has studied in Albany with Mr. Hummel, 

at Oberlin with Emil Dannenburg, and at Jilliard with Sasha 

Gorodnitzky. She performs often in New York City and 

Albany areas and has toured the Caribbean, Rumania, Israel, 

and Japan. Currently she is teaching a course at the 

Juilliard School and also is working towards a doctorate 

at New York University. 

Mr. Hummel, well-known area pianist and teacher, 

was a protege of Josef Lhevinne and has given many recitals 

in New York's Town Hall and Czrnegie Hall. He has appeared 

-continued-
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as concerto soloist with the Denver, Albany, Chattauqua, 

National, and New York Philharmonic symphony orchestras. 

In 1971 he gave a concert tour of the major capitals of 

Europe which received high critical acclaim. 

This is the first season that the two artists have 

joined forces as a duo piano team . 

* * * * 
May 8, 1974 
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GRADUATE STUDENT EXHIBITICN AT SUNYA GALLERY 

Four artists who are candidates for the Master 

234-74 

of Arts degree in studio art at State University of New 

York at Albany will show recent works at the University 

Art Gallery from May 12 to May 25. 

The coming exhibition is one of the requirements 

for the completion of the master's degree program for 

owen McDowell, Peter Prince, Barbara Roman, and Eleanor 

Rowland. 

Owen McDowell, a Loudonville resident, completed 

his undergraduate work at SUNYA. He has shown prints in 

a number of Albany area exhibitions and last year was 

the recipient of a purchase prize at the Drawing and 

Print Exhibition of the Springfield Art Association. 

Graphic works have been the major concentration of 

Peter Prince. Mr. Prince's embossed etchings reflect his 

interest in the forms of nature. He is a teacher in the 

art department of Shenendehowa High School. 

Barbara Roman is also an art teacher serving on 

the faculty of Maria College. She is a graduate of the 

College of St. Rose. Her lithographs utilize wash techniques 

in black and white and color. 

Glens Falls resident Eleanor Rowland is a Skidmore 

1400 Washington Ave., Albany, New'fCafk~e~ Area Code 518 457-4901 • 02 • 03 
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College graduate and currently serves on the faculty of 

Glens Falls Junior High School. She has exhibited in the 

Mohawk-Hudson Regional in 1971, 1972 and 1973 as well as 

at the Artists of Central New York Exhibition at the Munson-

Williams Proctor Museum in Utica. She will show works on 

canvas in the corning graduate exhibition. 

An opening reception for the artists will be held 

in the gallery on Sunday, May 12, from 3 to 5 p.m. The 

public is invited. 

* * * * 

May 8, 1974 

For further information please call: 

Francoise Yohalern 
457-3375 
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SUNYA PROFESSOR TO MAKE ANl'~uAL AWARD FOR BEST PAPER 
IN AFRO-AMERICAN s:TUDIES 

An annual award of $100 for the best paper sub-

mitted by a graduate student with a major in Afro-American 

studies at State University at Albany has been offered by 

M. Moran Weston, professor of social history at the university. 

The paper must be based on original research or on a community 

improvement project approved by the faculty. 

Professor Weston has given an initial gift of $500 

to support the program for the first five years. In 1972 

Dr. Weston offered 10 scholar incentive awards totalling 

$400 for work in two courses. The courses dealt with problems 

of the black community and Afro-American family life in the 

United States. The current program, to be known as the 

Perry-Drake-Weston Award, honors Professor Weston's maternal 

grandparents, Rev. and Mrs. John William Perry; Mrs. Weston's 

parents, Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Fanning Drake; and Dr. Weston's 

parents, Rev. and Mrs. Milton Moran Weston, all of whom 

were teachers in schools and colleges in North carolina, 

Alabama, and Georgia from 1881-1968. 

Rev. John William Perry was an Episcopal minister 

who founded a parochial school in Tarboro, N.C., in 1883, 

assisted by his wifelMary Pettipher Perry. 

-continued-
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Joseph Fanning Drake was president of Alabama A & M 

College, Huntsville, from 1927 to 1962 . 

Rev. Milton Moran Weston, Sr., an Episcopal minister, 

headed a small parochial school in Savannah, Ga., until 1917 

when he took over the Tarboro school and enlargedit to meet 

the needs of students not served effectively by the segregated 

schools of the day. 

Professor Weston, who holds five earned degrees, 

founded the Carver Federal Savings Bank, served as its chief 

executive officer and serves currently as trustee. He also 

has served as executive director of social research and 

education for the Episcopal Church of America and as rector 

and chief executive officer of St. Phillip's Episcopal Church, 

New York City. 

Dr. Weston is trustee at Columbia University, St. 

Augustine's College, Raleigh, N.C. (chairman·.); Mt. Sinai 

School of Medicine; and Columbia University Press. 

President Benezet, in acknowledging the award, said, 

"I am honored on behalf of the University community to accept 

this annual award. It is always a source of special pride 

when a faculty member pres ents something special like this." 

Papers will be reviewed by a faculty committee 

established by Frank Pogue , chairman of the Department of 

Afro-American Studies ana Richard Kendall, dean of the 

Division of Social and Behavioral Sciences. 

* * * * 
May 8, 1974 
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SONYA PLANS WORKSHOP FOR NURSE ADMINISTRATORS 

The fourth in the workshop series, 11 Nursing 
. 

Administration as a Change Agent 11
, offered by the depart-

ment of continuing education in the School of Nursing, 

State University of New York at Albany, will be held May 

15-17 at the Institute of Man and Science at Rensselaerville. 

"The Nursing Service Director's Responsibility for Staff 

Development" will be the theme. 

Eva Reese, executive director, Ione Carey, director 

of education, and May L. Lyden and Barbara J. Malon, assistant 

directors of education, all of the Visiting Nurse Service of 

New York will be the workshop leaders. The content of the 

workshop is based on the suggestions of the participants at 

the three previous workshops. Participating will be nurses 

in key administrative posts at various health facilities. 

Additional information is available from Judith G. 

Whitaker, associate professor, Continuing Education Program. 

School of Nursing. BA 108, SUNYA, Albany 12222, or telephone 

457-8654. 

* * * * 
May 8, 1974 
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State Urrivet~s ity of NP.\r~ York at A 1 bany 

DEPART!-1ENT OF CHEr .• ISTRY 

Bio:hemistry Seminar 

Prof. Britten Chance 

J0!1~~SON RESEARCH FOUNDATION 

Philadelphia 

Primary Rear.tior.s of Cytochrome O:~idase 

Ch9mist~y Room 151 

at 3:00 p.m. 

~1ay 17, 1974 

All interested persons are cordially invited to attend. 
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AREA PROFESSIONAL FRATERNITY CHAPTER PLANS SPRING 
FORMAL DANCE AT SUNYA 

Nu Tau Chapter of Omega Psi Phi Fraternity , 

Albany, will hold its 13th annual spring formal dance 

in the ballroom of the Campus Center at State University 

of New York at Albany on Saturday, June 8, beginning at 

10 p.m. 

244-74 

Membership in the chapter is composed of professionals 

of the Tri-Cities area. Purposes are to provide scholar-

ships to deserving high school graduates as well as to 

participate actively in community affairs. The chapter 

also seeks to provide an inspirational model. 

Omega Psi Phi was founded in 1917 at Howard Uni-

versity in Washington, D. c. Nu Tau Chapter was established 

in 1961 in Albany for professional men in education, 

medicine, state government, and industry. 

* * * * 
May 14, 1974 
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AUDIOMETRY SYMPOSIUM AT SUNYA MAY 23 

A symposium-workshop on impedance audiometry will 

be held Thursday, May 23, at State University of New York 

242-74 

at Albany under the sponsorship of the university's department 

of speech pathology and audiology. 

The training will be conducted by Jerry Northern who 

is head of the Audiology Section, Division of Otolaryngology 

at the University of Colorado Medical Center. The curriculum 

will include demonstration, practicum, and question-answer time. 

Jerome Liebman, associate professor of audiology at 

SUNYA, is coordinator of the program. He pointed out that the 

SUNYA department "recognizes its role in providing continuing 

education for all persons concerned with the human auditory 
,. 

mechanism. 

Those desiring to enroll may send a check for $50 made 

out to SUNYA and mailed to SUNYA, Box 779-dd, Albany, 12222. 

Dr. Lieberman has additional information about the program. 

* * * * 
May 14, 1974 
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SUNYA FACULTY RECEIVE NATION. i.L RECOGNITION 

Three faculty members at State University of 

New York at Albany have received national recognition of 

their work. 

Theodore P. Wright, Jr., professor of political 

science in the Graduate School of Public Affairs, has been 

awarded a grant from the American Council of Learned Societies 

to do research in the politics of the Muslim majority in India. 

The program has been made possible by a grant from the Ford 

Foundation and is sponsored jointly by the ACLS and the Social 

Science Research Council. 

Professor Wright is one of 14 recipients of grants for 

research on South Asia from throughout the country. The ACLS, 

with offices in New York, is a private, non-profit federation 

of 40 national scholarly associations devoted to the advance­

ment of humanistic studies in all fields of learning. 

Ernesto Barreto, senior research associate at the 

Electrostatics Research Facility of the Atmospheric Sciences 

Rese~rch Center, SUNYA, has been invited to become a member 

of an ad hoc Panel on Hazards of Electrostatics by the 

National Academy of Sciences. He attended the initial meeting 

of the panel recently at the Joseph Henry Building in Washington. 

-continued-
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Mr. Barreto has gained world recognition for his 

Page 2 

research to determine the mechanism in which an electrically 

charged cloud, produced during the washing operation in oil 

tanks in large sea-going super tankers, is discharged causing 

a spark which ignites residual oil vapors resulting in 

disastrous explosions and loss of several of the ships . 

Francis P. Hodge, assistant director, Two-Year College 

Student Development Center, SUNYA, has been appointed to the 

National Council of Teachers of English committee to review 

curriculum bulletins. The council is a professional organizat ion 

of approximately 130,000 members and subscribers at al l levels 

of the subject field, from elementary school through graduate 

school. 

* * * * 
May 14, 1974 
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FIVE REGISTERED NURSES IN SUNYA SCHOOL OF NURSING GRADUATING CLASS 

Five registered nurses this year, for the first time, 

are in the graduating class of the School of Nursing, State 

University of New York at Albany. The school's fourth annual 

convocation ceremony will be held in the Recital Hall of the 

university's Performing Arts Center on Saturday, May 25, at 

10 a.m. 

Participating in the program will be Dean Dorothy Major; 

David Serrone, class advisor; Deborah Guttman, chairwoman of 

the Junior Class; Lorenza M. Valvo, president of the Class of 

'74; and Rev. Paul Smith, of the campus ministry. The address 

will be given by Ellen Fahy. Dr. Fahy is dean of the School 

of Nursing at State University of New York at Stony Brook. 

In the graduating class of 29 students are Linda L. 

Archibald, Franklin; Daphne H. Bell, Queens; Linda J. Bouskill, 

Lake View; Jacqueline c. Boyce, Registered Nurse, Melrose; 

Susan Shafer Brennan, Gloversville; Deborah s. Budgiss, New 

York Mills; Patricia A. Cannizzaro, Slingerlands; Kathleen F. 

Colon, R. N., Albany; LaVerne E. Copeland, Queens. 

Also, Jackalyn B. Endres, R.N., Schenectady; Nancy 

Czaplinski Falanga, Poughkeepsie; Jill M. Follows, Camillus; 

Debra G. Ires, Bayside; Mary M. Kendall, Syracuse; c. Kathryn 
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- Kuroski, East Quoque; Stephanie R. Lillie, Ballston Spa; 

Mary L. Moran, East Kingston; Dorothy J. Moreton, Clifton Park: 

Mary E. Murphy,, Floral Park. 

Also, Diana w. O'Toole, R.N., Guilderland; Sherry I. 

Press, Albany; Patricia E. Robin, Newburgh; Sari Smithline, 

North Bellmore; Lorenza M. Valvo, Port Chester; Kathleen c. Verch, 

Clifton Park; Marsha A. Weselak, Orchard Park; Vivian M. Williams, 

Kinderhook; Deborah J. Zahm, Eastchester; and Joan M. Zenitz, 

R. N. , Albany . 

* * * * 
May 14, 1974 
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THREE AT SONYA RECEIVE FULE ( .GHT AWARDS 

A graduate student and two faculty members at 

State University of New York at Albany have been selected 

for Fulbright-Hays awards by the Board of Foreign Scholarships 

and the Department of State, according to the announcements 

by the Council for International Exchange of Scholars. 

John E. Prusch, 23, of 150 Spring Road, Scotia, is 

the first SONYA graduate student t o receive a Fulbright-Hays 

grant. He is a first~year graduate student in comparative 

literature with a particular interest in modern literary 

criticism and theory. The annual awards, for which there 

is strong competition nationally, provide for a student's 

studying abroad for a year. 

Mr. Prusch will matriculate at a German university, 

concentrating on German and American literary criticisms. 

His travel, room, board, tuition, and incidental expenses 

will be provided. 

The student, a graduate -of Scotia-Glenville High School 

and SUNYA, has studied abroad at The Goethe Institute in 

Germany, under a SONYA program, and at the University of 

Dijon in France. Mr. Prusch said he was "very pleased and 

honored to have this opportunity to study in Germany without 

any financial cares". 
-continued-
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A. Richard Sogliuzzo, assistant professor of 

Page 2 

theater, has been awarded a Fulbright-Hays Senior Research 

Fellowship to Italy for the 1974-75 academic year. Dr. 

Sogliuzzo will continue research on his study of "Luigi 

Pirandello, Director", and lecture on the American theater 

at several Italian universities, including the National 

Academy of Dramatic Art in Rome. 

Billie Jean Isbell, assistant professor of anthropology 

at SUNYA, has been selected for a Fulbright-Hays awa: •. :d to 

lecture in Peru in social anthropology. Dr. Isbell joined 

the SUNYA faculty two years ago. 

* * * * * 
May 14, 1974 

ED. NOTE: Mr. Prusch is a son of Mrs. Harold 
W. Jones, Scotia, and Charles S. Prusch , 
105 Park Place, Schenectady. 
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SUNYA ALUMNI PLAN VARIED ACTIV: 'IES FOR COMING WEEKEND 

An estimated 800 alumni will attend Alumni Day weekend 

149-74 

activities at State University of New York at Albany, beginning 

Friday, May 17, on the eve of Alumni Day. Jackie Gavryck and 

Gary Jones are co-chairmen of events. 

There will be a meeting of the board of directors of the 

Alumni Association on Friday at 4:30 p.m. and in the evening a wine 

and cheese reception will be held in the Art Gallery. Individual 

class reunion dinners and parties also will be held that evening. 

On Alumni Day registration will begin at 9 a.m. in the 

Campus Center Gallery and from 9 to 10 a conversation and Con-

tinental breakfast will be held. The annual Alumni Association 

meeting will begin at 10 a.m. University president, Louis T. 

B~nezet, will give the SUNYA stewardship report and Steven Gerber, 

president, will report for the Student Association. Alumni-student 

awards will be presented at the session. 

Beginning at 11 a.m. individual class meetings and tours 

will take place. The all-alumni luncheon will be held at 12:30 in 

the Campus Center ballroom where the Bertha Brimmer Medal and 

Excellence in Service Awards will be presented. The Class of 1924 

will hold its 50th reunion luncheon and induction into the Half-

Century Club in the Patroon Room. 

-continued-
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A new award this year is one given by Psi Gamma sorority 

to the senior woman who most exemplifies the ideals of the sorority. 

The Edna Schafer Mac Affer Award honors the former University 

Council member who holds a Distinguished Alumni Award and is a 

member of the sorority. 

Afternoon events include an ice cream social in the Campus 

Center gardens with music by the Olt Wazoo Good Time Band at 2 p.m., 

dedication of the Agnes E. Futterer Memorial Lounge in the Per-

forming Arts Center at 4 p.m., Theatre Alumni Association get-

together in the Studio Theatre of the Performing Arts Center at 

4:30p.m., an all-alumni cocktail party on the Campus Center 

Terrace at 6 p.m., and in the evening, at 7:30, an all-alumni 

banquet at which the Citizen of the University Award and the 

Distinguished Alumni Awards will be presented. Also, the Kenneth 

Blaisdell film, "130 Year History", will be shown. Later there 

will be music for dancing provided by the Class of 1964. 

Beginning at noon Sunday, May 19, there will be a picnic 

at the Mohawk Campus. 

* * * 
May 14, 1974 
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CEREMONY AT SUNYA ON MAY 18 TO 1-.J'OTE PLANS FOR ALUMNI HOUSE-­
CONFERENCE CENTER 

Ceremonial groundbreaking for the Alumni House-Conference 

Center at State University of New York at Albany will take place 

on Alumni Day, Saturday, May 18, at 3 p.m. on Perimeter Road west 

of Dutch Quadrangle. 

The new location, a change from the original site near Indian 

Quadrangle, has been described by David W. Jenks, director of alumni 

affairs, as "more desirable for environmental and other reasons". 

He added, ~It provides a better locale for natural solar heating 

and for protection from the wind; it makes possible a larger parking 

area; and is a more aesthetically-pleasing, wooded setting''. 

During the spring phonothon, the addition of $14,000 in 

pledges brought the Annual Fund total to $153,000 in gifts and pledges 

for the construction of the Alumni House-Conference Center. The 

goal is $175,000 and the two-year drive ends in July. Plans call 

for building to begin in the late summer. 

Louis T. Benezet, president of SUNYA, and Annual Fund 

officers have visited several alumni club branches in recent months 

to discuss the university's need for alumni support and to encourage 

contributions to the fund. 

Major donations to date have come from Potter Club, Phi 

Delta, and Kappa Delta, $10,000 each; the Alumni Council, $6,000: 

the SUNYA Foundation, $5,000; and Psi Gamma, $2,000. 

-continued-
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Chairmen of the three giving clubs are working to 

increase membership in the President•s Club, the Anniversary 

Club, and the Carillon Club. Last year the President's Club 

Page 2 

(donations of $500 or more) numbered 17 members, t~e Anniversary 

Club ($130) had 142, and the Carillon Club ($50) totaled 308. 

* * * * 
May 14, 1974 
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MILNE STUDENT SELECTED FOR COLLEGE CLASSICS WEEK IN JULY AT SUNYA 

Jan Collins, a f~eshman at The Milne School in Albany, 

campus school of State University of New York at Albany, is 

one of 75 special students in New York State to be accepted for 

College Classics Week. The program, sponsored by SUNYA and 

the Classical Association of the Empire State, will be held on 

the Albany campus summer July 7-12. 

The purpose of this week is fourfold: to present to high 

school students important and relevant aspects of the civili-

zations of Greece and Rome; to . .trut~!Ddu..-ce. students to new techniques 

which can be used in learning and teaching Latin and Greek; 

to give students a preview of campus life; and to encourage 

students to pursue a career in the field of classics. 

Students selected for the college experience must have 

completed one year of high school Latin by June 1974 and be 

recommended by their Latin teacher. The enrichment program will 

include lectures by college professors on classical architecture, 

mythology, and literature; lessons in ancient Greek; a tour of 

Albany to note the classical architectural influence; a visit 

to the Boston Museum of Art; an evening of Greek dancing; and 

a cultural experience at the Saratoga Performing Arts Center. 

The public is invited to visit the campus of SUNYA during 

College Classics Week. Additional information is available from 
M~s. Rqr~iet No~ton of The Milne School. 

May 14, 1974 * * * * 
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HONORED GUEST ELEANOR M. FOOTE SIGNS IN at the official 

acceptance ceremony and reception marking the receipt 

by the James E. Allen, Jr., Collegiate Center at State 

University of New York at Albany of the gift of a visitor's 

book from John Bradbury, retired vice principal of Chester 

College; one of England's oldest colleges for teachers 

and a visiting lecturer at SUNYA in the 1930's when he 

became a friend of the late Mr. Allen. The gift memorializes 

Mr. Bradbury's friendship with the educator and his admiration 

for him. Ms. Foote, of Albany, a mutual friend of Mr. 

Bradbury and Mr. Allen, and who was with the Albany college 

at one time, assisted in making arrangements for the gift 

and represented Mr. Bradbury at the ceremony held in Draper 

Hall lounge, on the SUNYA downtown campus. Looking on, from 

the left, are John Ether, also an acquaintance of Mr. 

Bradbury and a member of the SUNYA faculty; President Louis 

T. Benezet, Vice President Louis R. Salkever, Vice President 

Phillip L. Sirotkin, and Allen Center dean, Seth W. Spellman. 
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GUILDERLAND SCHOOL WIND ENSEMBLE TO PERFORM AT SONYA COMMENCEMENT 

The Guilderland Central High School Wind Ensemble, 

under the direction of Donald E. Webster, of the music 

department at the school, has been invited to perform at 

the 1974 commencement ceremonies on May 25 at State University 

of New York at Albany. 

The 50 pieces, which comprise the Wind Ensemble, 

represent the select performing band at GCHS. During the 

1973 annual spring music competition sponsored by the New 

York State School Music Association, the ensemble received 

an exception 6A rating in the competition in acknowledgment 

of its quality of performance. 

In future years other high school musical groups will 

be invited to perform at the annual commencement ceremony 

in recognition of the high quality of musical performance at 

area high schools. 

* * * * 
May 17, 1974 
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"OPTIONS FOR WOMEN" CONFERENCE AT SUNYA 

253-74 

"Options for Women", a conference designed particularly for 

faculty wives and sponsored by the Office of Equal Employment 

Opportunity and the College of General Studies, State University 

of New York at Albany, _will be held in the Hawley Memorial Library 

on the university's downtown campus, 135 Western avenue, on Wednesday, 

May 22, from 9:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. 

Janet Nyquist, the keynote speaker, will speak on "Finding 

Your ~n Niche". Other speakers will be Diva Daims, professor of 

English at SUNYA, "Returning to School''; Nyla Ahrens, vice president 

of CATALYST, "Returning to Work"; and Susan Whitfield, New York 

State Division of the Budget, "How To Prepare A Resume". Panelists 

during the morning discussion will be Pearl Mindell for Empire 

State College; Jane Schmitt, Hudson Valley Community college Mature 

Returning Student Program; Kay Hotaling, SUNYA Continuing Education; 

and Hilda Ford, who will discuss opportunities in Civil Service. 

There will be an opportunity to talk and work with speakers 

in small groups about choice of colleges or to get assistance with 

.individual resumes. 

Free day care will be available by arrangement, call 472-8495. 

Additional information is available from Ms. Hotaling at the same 

number. The workshop is free and open to the public. 

* * * * 

May 17, 1974 
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SUNYA ENGLISH PROFESSOR'S TENTH BOOK HIS THrRD ABOUT MILTON 

"Milton's Unchanging Mind", a book of three essays by 

Edward LeComte, professor of English at State University of 

New York at Albany, has been published by Kennikat Press, Port 

Washington and London. The volume is Professor LeComte's tenth 

book. 

Douglas Bush, Gurney Professor of English Literature, 

Emeritus, Harvard University, has written the foreword and the 

essays are entitled "Milton versus Time'', "'Areopagitica' as a 

C Scenario for 'Paradise Lost'", and "The Satirist and Wit". The 

work is the author's third book on Milton. 

Dr. LeComte has written "A Milton Dictionary", "Yet Once 

More: Verbal and Psychological Pattern in Milton", a widely used 

paperback edition of "Paradise Lost", "Samson Agonistes" and 

"Lycidas". His two novels, "He and She" and "The Man Who Was 

Afraid" achieved wide audiences, as did his biographies, "Grace 

to a Witty Sinner", "A Life of Donne", and "The Notorious Lady 

Essex". 

Professor LeComte taught at Barnard, Sarah Lawrence, Berkeley, 

and Columbia before coming to Albany. He received his doctorate 

from Columbia University. 

* * * * 
May 17, 1974 
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The seventh line of the May 14 release #246-74 

should read "politics of the Muslim minority 

in India. 

* * * 
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SUNYA PROFESSOR WINS AWARD FOR BEST PUBLISHED PAPER 

A paper written by a professor at the School of Library 

and Information Science at State University of New York at Albany 

has been selected by the Special Libraries Association to receive 

the H. W. Wilson Company Award for the best paper published in 

"Spe cial Libraries" in 1973. It is "The Concept of 'National 

Security' and Its Effect on Information Transfer" by Irving M. 

Klempner .• 

The award consisting of a citation and check will be 

presented at the SLA Awards Luncheon in Toronto on June 12. 

Dr. Klempner has been on the faculty of the SUNYA school 

since 1967. He is active in a number of library information science 

professional associations and has published extensively. He is 

the author of the book, "Diffusion of Abstracting and Indexing 

Services" and two years ago received an award from the American 

Society of Information Science for his publication, "Audio-visual 

Materials in Support of Information Science Curricula", published 

by the Educational Resources Information Center Clearinghouse on 

Library and Information Sciences. 

* * * * 
May 17, 1974 

Ed. note: Dr. Klempner and his family reside in Schenectady. 
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SUNYA UNIVERSITY COUNCIL CHAIRMAN HONORED BY ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 

(Written for release after Saturday, May 18} 

J. vanderbilt Straub, Albany attorney and chairman 

of the University Council of State University of New York at 

Albany, was honored Saturday evening (May 18) as a Citizen of 

the University at the annual Alumni Association banquet in 

recognition of his contribution to the university. The award 

is given only to a non-alumnus and this year honors Mr. Straub 

as a "distinguished civic leader, prominent Albany attorney, 

champion of higher education; providing enduring and exemplary 

leadership to the State University of New York at Albany as 

Chairman of its University Council." 

Mr. Straub, senior partner in the law firm of Hinm~n, 

Straub, Pigors and Manning, has served on the SUNYA Council 

since 1965 and as chairman since 1967. Past recipients of the 

Citizen of the University Award, which · is given only occasionally, 

have been Evan R. Collins, former university president and 

the late Samuel E. Aronowitz who headed the university's 

Benevolent Association. 

The presentation was made at the annual Alumni Association 

banquet held in the ballroom of the Campus Center at the con~ 

elusion of a day of alumni events. Clifton c. Thorne, vice 
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chancellor for university affairs of State University of 

New York and an alumnus of SUNYA, presided. 

Four 1 974 Distinguished Alumni Awards, highest award 

presented by the Alumni Association within the university, 

were presented to Augusta Baker '33, of St. Albans, retired 

coordinator of children's services of the New York Public 

Library, for reaching " the zenith of her profession"; Donald 

P. Ely '51, Syracuse, professor of education at Syracuse 
•· 

University and chairman of its area of instructional technology, 

for "humanistic leadership in higher education"; Kathryn 

Merchant Fitzgerald '22, Albany and Lake George, former 

Commissioner of the United States Mint and Governor Harriman's 

Deputy Commissioner of Commerce, for, among other activities, 

"half a century of practicing politics with gusto"; and Rose 

Handler Tischler '30, Schenectady, organizer and president, 

Senior Citizens Center, and organizer and first woman president, 

Schenectady United Fund, for "giving warmth and understanding 

to the hundreds of persons whose lives constantly touch her own". 

At the luncheon program earlier in the day, 1974 

Excellence in Service Awards, given for quality and years of 

service to the university and to the Alumni Association, were 

presented to Kenneth c. Blaisdell '67, Ballston Spa; Joy Longo 

'54, Albany; Lester W. Rub in , Rye' and Clara Fahnestock Stott 

'24, Albany . The 1973 and 1974 Bertha E. Brimmer Awards, to an 

outstanding secondary school teacher i n a New York State high 

school, were received, respectively, by Konrad Maier '54, West 

Seneca, and August Katz Biskin '36, Albany. 

-continued-
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Amid the traditional alumni-student awards, a new one 

was presented this year. The Psi Gamma Sorority Alumni Award 

was established in honor of the 50th anniversary of the 

graduation of Edna Shaffer MacAffer '24 to honor the graduating 

senior woman who best typifies the ideals of Mrs. MacAffer and 

Psi Gamma Sorority. The recipient was Mary Jane Hunter, 

Cheektowaga. 

Other honors announced were the Agnes E. Futterer 

Award (theatre) to Victor Saffrin, Rochester; Adna W. Risley 

Award (history or social sciences), Jeffrey O'Donnell, Northport; 

Mildred Schmid Award (Latin), John F. McCall, Hammondsport; and 

Ada Craig Walker Award (woman best typifying ideals of the 

university), Mary Larkin Beck, Larchmont. 

Co-chairmen. of the Alumni Day weekend events, which 

included the ceremonial groundbreaking for an Alumni House-

Conference Center and the dedication of the Performing Arts 

Center lounge in memory of Agnes E. Futterer, were Jackalyn 

Mann Gavryck '52, Castleton; and Gary L. Jones '61, Scotia. 

* * * * 
May 17, 19 74 



Office of Community Relations 

SU VA 
H. David Van Dyck, Director, Community Relations 
Nathalie E. Lampman, Director, Information Services 
STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY 

Friday, May 24 

8:30 p.m. 

Saturday, May 25 

10 a.m. 

'10 a.m. 

to 

1 p.m. 

1 p.m. 

1:30 p.m. 

2:00p.m. 

PICTURE POSSIBILITIES 

SUNYA COMMENCEMENT ACTIVITIES 1974 

TRADITIONAL TORCH NIGHT 

Ceremony front steps between Administration 
and Fine Arts buildings. Seniors pass the·ir 
torches to underclassmen. Students are joined 
by the presidents of SUNYA and of the Alumni 
Association in the traditional event. 

COMMENCEMENT DAY ACTIVITIES 

School of Nursing Convocation, Recital Hall, 
Performing Arts Center. 

The following university facilities will be 
open to guests for inspection and tours : _ 

Art Gallery 

Computing Center 

Library 

Nuclear Accelerator Laboratory 

Educational Communications Center 

Atmospheric Sciences -Research Center 2nd 
floor, Mohawk Tower, Indian Quadrangle 

Assemble for Procession - Physical Education 
Building 

Academic procession begins 

Commencement - University Field 

Speaker: Dr. Jacqueline G. Wexler, Presiden 
Hunter College. 

1400 Washington Ave., Albany, New York 12222 * Area Code 518457-4901 • 02. 03 



3,700 DEGREES, INCLUDING 100 DOCTORATES, TO BE CONFERRED 
AT SUNYA COMMENCEMENT MAY 25 

An estimqted 3,700 persons will receive degrees 

from State University of New York at Albany on Saturday, 

Mqy 25, at 2 p.m. on University Field during the uni-
. 

versity's 130th annual commencement program. 

In the May group of graduates will be an estimated 

254-74 

1,542 who will receive bachelor degrees and an estimated 

775 who will have graduate degrees conferred on them. For 

the entire year, which includes graduates from August 1973 

and December 1973, the estimated totals are 2,086 undergraduate 

degrees and 1,446 graduate degrees. Seventy-three University 

Certificates also will be awarded marking the successful 

completion by recipients of a two-year, 60-credit program 

designed to prepare specialists in education. 

One hundred doctoral degrees will be conferred, the 

largest annual number to date to be awarded by SUNYA in one 

year. They include 41, Doctor of Philosophy from the College 

of Arts and Sciences; three, from the School of Criminal 

Justice; seven, from Graduate School of Public Affairs; and 

six, from the School of Education. Three Doctor of Public 

Administration and 40 Doctor of Education degrees will be 

conferred. 

-continued-
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In addition to bachelor of science degrees from 

the College of Arts and Sciences, there will be those in 

business, medical technology, nursing, social welfare, and 

education. Master's degrees, other than those awarded by 

the College of Arts and Sciences, will be awarded by the 

School of Education, School of Business, School of Criminal 

Justice, School of Library and Information Science, School 

of Social Welfare, and Graduate School of Public Affairs. 

President Louis T. Benezet, in a statement about 

the 1974 commencement said, "Commencement 1974 at the State 

University at Albany brings with it the continuing growth 

in numbers and accomplishments of University students. The 

2,086 baccalaureates, 1,446 Master's candidates, and 100 

recipients of Doctor's degrees give notice of a University 

Page 2 

growing not only in productivity but in variety of programs. 

Our new doctors, for example, will represent 16 different 

fields, both academic and professional. This is the first 

time the University Center will confer 100 doctorates at one 

Commencement. It is useful to remind a public somewhat 

confused about the purposes of graduate education that these 

persons will be serving not only as professors, but in a wide 

number of capacities urgently needed by our complex society." 

President Benezet continued, "It is a special pleasure 

this year to graduate our first members of Phi Beta Kappa. 

We hope the Capital region is as proud as we that the Uni-

versity Center at Albany has become in 12 years a major producer 

of quality degree holders at all levels of learning." 

-continued-
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Among those who will receive bachelor degrees are 

868 honor students. One hundred thirty will graduate summa 

cum laude; 281, magna cum laude; and 457, cum laude. 

Jacqueline Wexler, president of Hunter College of 

the City University of New York, will give the commencement 

address. Mrs. Wexler is a former nun who turned Webster 

College, the Roman Catholic girls' school which she headed, 

into a secular, co-educational college. The college's 

conversion in 1967 was the first such action in the United 

States. 

Prior to heading Hunter College, Mrs. Wexler was 

Page 3 

vice president and directo~ for international university studies 

at the Academy for Educational Development in New York City. 

She joined the faculty of Webster College in St. Louis, Mo., 

as an English teacher in 1959 and subsequently became assistant 

to the president, vice president for development, executive 

vice president, and, in 1965, president, a position she held 

for four years. 

The former member of the President's Advisory Panel 

on Research and Development in Education now is on the board 

of trustees, New York City Rand Corporation, and a member, by 

appointment of-the Missouri Academy of Squires. She has served 

on the President's Task Force on Urban Educational Opportunities 

and, in 1968, was the first recipient of the New York University 

School of Education Annual Award for Creative Leadership. 

She also is a member of the Advisory Board on Regents Uni-

versity Degrees. 

-continued-



State University of Ne York at Albany Page 4 
3,70 0 DEGREES, INCLUDING 1 00 DOCTORATES, TO BE CONFERRED 
AT SUNYA COMMENCEMENT MAY 25 

Mrs. Wexler, who is a cum laude graduate of Webster 

College and has a Master of Arts in English from the Uni-

versity of Notre Dame, holds nine honorary degrees. 

The Guilderland Central High School Wind Ensemble, 

under the direction of Donald Webster, of the music depart-

ment at GCHS, has been invited to perform at the commencement 

ceremonies. The 50 pieces, which comprise the instrumental 

group, represent the selected performing band at the school. 

In future years other high school musical groups will be 

invited to perform at the annual ceremony to acknowledge the 

high quality of musical performance at area high schools. 

The Guilderland ensemble will play "Procession of 

Nobles" and "Coronation March" during the processional and 

"March Militaire Francaise" as recessional music. 

President Benezet will confer the degrees. Participating 

in the presentation of candidates will be Phillip Sirotkin, 

executive vice president and vice president for academic 

affairs; Louis Salkever, vice president for research and 

dean of graduate studies; Gray Cowan, dean, Graduate School 

of Public Affairs; John Farley, dean, School of Library and 

Information Science; Randolph Gardner, dean, School of Education. 

Also, William Holstein, dean, School of Business; 

Ruth Schmidt, dean, Division of Humanities, College of Arts 

and Sciences; Vincent Cowling, dean, Division of Sciences 

and MathematiCSi Richard Kendall, dean, Division of ·social 

and Behavioral Sciences; Dorothy Major, dean, School of Nursing; 

-continued-
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Vincent O'Leary, acting dean, School of Criminal Justice; 

Charles O'Reilly, dean, School of Social Welfare; and Seth · 

Spellman, dean, James Allen Collegiate Center. 

The Most Rev. Edwin Broderick, bishop of the Roman 

Catholic Diocese of Albany, will give the invocation, and 

the benediction will be pronounced by Rev. Harold Baum, of. 

the campus ministry. 

Prior to the commencement ceremony the faculty will 
\ , 

assemble at 1 p.m. and the processional will begin at 1:30. 

In the event of inclement weather, the ceremony will 
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be held in the gymnasium of the Physical Education Building. 

Closed-circuit television coverage then will begin at 1:30 

p.m. in the Main Theater and Call Rehearsal Room B-78, of the 

Performing Arts Center; the Campus Center ballroom and Assembly 

Hall; and Lecture Centers 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 18, 19, 20, 21, 

22, 23, 24, and 25. 

On commencement day a number of university facilities 

will be open to guests for inspection and tours from 10 a.m. 

to 1 p.m. They are the Art Gallery, Computing Center, Library, 

Nuclear Accelerator Laboratory, Educational Communications 

Center, and Atmospheric Sciences Research Center, located on 

the 22nd floor of the Mohawk Tower, Indian Quadrangle. 

* * * * 
May 17, 1974 



-

An Information 

SUNYA COMMENCEMENT MEMORANDUM 

AS IN EARLIER YEARS THERE WILL BE A SPECIAL SECTION RE­
SERVED FOR PRESS COVERAGE OF COMMENCEMENT EXERCISES WHICH 
THIS YEAR IS SET FOR SATURDAY, MAY 25. THE ACADEMIC PROCESSION 
WILL BEGIN AT 1:30 AND THE MAIN. CEREMONY AT 2:00 AT UNIVERSITY 
FIELD BEHIND THE PHYSICAL EDUCATION BUILDING ON THE SOUTH SIDE 
OF THE CAMPUS. THE rRESS SECTION WILL BE TWO FRONT ROWS OF THE 
SECTION OF SEATING ON THE LEFT (THE WESTERN SIDE) AS YOU LOOK 
OUT FROM THE PLATFORM. IN THE EVENT OF RAIN THE CEREMONY WILL 
BE HELD IN THE MAIN GYMNASIUM. THERE THE PRESS SECTION WILL BE . 
LOCATED ON THE RIGHT SIDE OF THE SECOND SECTION. 

NEWS MEDIA REPRESENTATIVES WILL BE ABLE TO PARK ON A WALKWAY AT 
THE EAST SIDE OF THE PHYSICAL EDUCATION BUILDING. IN ORDER TO 
REACH THAT LOCATION VEHICLES WILL HAVE TO JUMP THE CURH. A 
MARKED MAP IS ENCLOSED FOR YOUR USE. WHEN WE HAVE BEEN NOTIFIED 
OF YOUR INTENTION TO COVER THE COMMENCEMENT EXERCISES, WE WILL 
NOTIFY OUR SECURITY OFFICE THAT YOU ARE EXPECTED. 

IF YOU PLAN TO COVER THE 130TH ANNUAL CEREMONY A PRESS PASS WILL 
BE NEEDED. PLEASE- CALL MARILYN VANDENBURGH AT 457-4902 UPON 
RECEIPT OF THIS NOTIFICATION INDICATING WHO WILL BE USING PASSES. 
SHE WILL NEED NAMES OF BOTH REPORTERS AND PHOTOGRAPHERS TO GIVE .... 
TO THE SECURITY- OFFICE. 

ADMISSION TO THE GYMNASIUM WILL BE BY ACADEMIC GOWN ONLY WITH 
THE EXCEPTION, OF COURSE, OF AUTHORIZED MEMBERS OF THE PRESS. 
IF THERE IS ANY OTHER WAY WE CAN BE OF ASSISTANCE, PLEASE LET 
US KNOW. 

Office of Community Relations - SUNYA - 1400 Washington Ave. 12222 
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STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY 

SUNYA SENIOR WINS LEHMAN FELLOWSHIP; TWO OTHER SUNYA STUDENTS 
ALTERNATES 

Eric A. Parsons, a graduating senior at State University 

of New York at Albany, is among 30 winners of New York State Herbert 

H. Lehman Graduate Fellowships in Social Sciences and Public 

and International Affairs. The awards, announced by the State 

Education Department, are the most highly prized in the program 

of scholarships and awards presented each year by New York State. 

Two other SUNYA students, Sheldon Switzer and Lawrence F. Travis, 

were named to the list of alternates. 

Mr. Parsons, who majored in anthropology, plans to continue 

his graduate work at Columbia University. At SUNYA, where he is 

graduating with a 3.6 cumulative average, his minor field was the 

French language. 

The Lehman Fellow said he thought he was "very lucky to have 

come to SUNYA. In particular, I am grateful to the many faculty 

members who fired my imagination in various ways and got me excited 

about studying and work in these areas. They were kind of in-

spirational in that way. I'm planning a career in college teaching 

and research, and my models, to date, have been members of the 

faculty her~." The student indicated he thought he would specialize 

in cultural anthropology but that decision would await two years 

of graduat~ work. "I think anthropology has been a way to understand 

myself and others better but that whole undertaking is so broad 

-continued-
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I'll take time to explore the possibilities." 

The Lehman Fellowships were established by the Legislature 

in 1966 in honor of the former Governor of New York State. The 

competition is open to outstanding college graduates throughout 

the United States who plan to pursue graduate study in a college 

situated in New York State. Recipients of the award may receive 

up to $19,000 for four years of graduate study, beginning in 

September. 

A special committee composed of senior graduate faculty from 

institutions in New York reviewed the qualifications of candidates. 

Awards were based on an evaluation of test scores, academic records, 

and personal qualifications. 

The SUNYA winner lives at 823 Myrtle Avenue, Albany. His 

parents are Mr. and Mrs. Bert H. Parsons of Mineola where he was 

graduated from Mineola High School. 

SUNYA alternate winner Sheldon Switzer majored in economics, 

with a second field in mathematics. His home is at 618 Ocean 

Parkway, Brooklyn. Lawrence Travis, the other alternate, majored 

in sociology, with social studies as a second field. His home address 

is 176 Depew street, Peekskill. 

* * * * 
May 23, 1974 
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TWO-DAY NURSING PROGRAM IN JUNE AT SUNYA 

258-74 

Physiology applied to nursing practice will be the subject 

of a two-day program designed for practicing nurses in all types 

of clinical settings to be held June 3 and 4 at State University 

of New York at Albany. It is being offered by the continuing 

education department of the university's School of Nursing. 

Aline Demers, associate professor of nursing at the University 

of Vermont, will be the speaker. Sessions, from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m., 

( will be held in the Assembly Hall of the Campus Center. -
Content of the program will cover the newer concepts of 

cellular physiology related to the normal and pathological functioning 

of the human body. Particular attention will be given to the 

effects of stress on the metabolic and endocrine systems and the 

nurse's responsibility in securing the health history of patients 

as a part of planning for their care. 

* * * * 
May 23, 1974 
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MOTHER OF 11 CHILDREN TO RECEIVE DEGREE AT SUNYA COMMENCEMENT 

Mother of 11 children and grandmother of 17, Mrs. Gladys 

Taylor, 49, will receive a Bachelor of Arts Saturday, May 25, at 

State University of New York at Albany. She majored in sociology, 

with a minor in rhetoric and communications, and already is making 

plans for graduate study in counseling and personnel services. 

Mrs. Taylor's accomplishment attests to the strength of 

her motivation and determination, in combination with the support 

of the Educational Opportunities Program (EOP) at the university 

where her fellow classmates affectionately called her "Ma". She 

became a mother figure for many students soon after her arrival 

on the university campus. 

It all began in Syracuse, where Mrs. Taylor formerly resided, 

when the affable woman worked out of the Search for Education, 

Elevation, and Knowledge (SEEK) program. She completed a high 

school equivalency course in 1969 and the following year enrolled 

at SUNYA. All her children were of school age at that time and 

the youngest was nine. Accompanying her to Albany, where she 

resides at 48A Dove street, were five children of ages ranging from 

13 to 18. 

"If it hadn't been for a program like this, I wouldn't have 

been able to attend any college", said Mrs. Taylor in remarking 

about the EpP. "I think it's a worthwhile program not only for 

-continued-
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younger people but oldsters as well. The future rewards have 

a great potential." 

But what about Mother's studies fitting in with family 

life? "We have a respect for each other and always worked together", 

explained Mrs. Taylor. "When it's time to study, we study 

together. A couple of my children had dropped out of school but 

after I came back they re-entered. My studies have resulted in 

their trying to keep up with me but, really, I try to keep up 

with them". 

Mrs. Taylor soon became involved in student activities at 

SUNYA. She produced two children's plays, one with the theatre 

department and one at the West Albany Elementary School. During 

her undergraduate years she completed six courses in theatre and 

participated in four dramatic productions. 

Why did she undertake the demanding program? "I long have 

been interested in problems of juvenile delinquency and in people 

in general, old and young and all others in between. My main interest 

is people and sociology studies are a way of learning how you can 

help them in many situations. The courses in rhetoric and communi-

cations have helped me to develop communication skills". Mrs. 

Taylor also spoke glowingly of the value to her of special work-

study courses in mathematics, English competition and literature, 

and study skills offered through the EOP at the university, stating 

they had aided her in her regular college course work after having 

been away from the classroom for more than 30 years. 

-continued-
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Among Mrs. Taylor's children, a son, John, 19, is a 

student at SUNYA and a daughter, Sandra, a graduate of Syracuse 

University, teaches at the Webster Elementary School in Syracuse. 

Another son, a graduate of the University of Chicago, is an 

electrical engineer. He is engaged in research for the Bell 

Telephone Co. and has begun graduate work. 

* * * * 
May 23, 1974 
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MOTHER OF THREE AND HONOR STUDENT AT SUNYA TO ENTER MEDICAL SCHOOL 

Anyone will tell you that it's difficult to get into 

medical school these days but Barbara Hormats Edlund, 25, 

a graduating senior at State University of New York at Albany 

and the mother of three children, has been accepted by two. 

The petite brunette, who married a Rensselaer Polytechnic 

Institute fellow student, Arthur H. Edlund in 1967, left 

school after one semester of study. The family grew to include 

Carl, 6~, Arlene, 5, and Kimberly, 4, before Mrs. Edlund ful-

filled her ambition to return to school. She resumed studies 

at SUNYA in 1971. 

Her academic career was successful one and, with a major 

in biology and a minor in chemistry, the youthful mother is 

graduating from SUNYA with a 3.86 academic average out of a 
I 

possible total of 4. She also is among the first members of 

the newly-established Phi Beta Kappa Chapter at the university. 

Mrs. Edlund said, in discussing her desire to study 

medicine, that she wanted to do "something where I could be 

directly involved in helping people" and "something with a 

challenge so I have to use my brain". 

What apout bein~ a stu~ent and caring for children 

at the same time? "It's been ! sort of a family process", 

I 

-continued-
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said the future doctor. "Everybody gets in on it and my children 

and husband help around the house. My husband has been very 

helpful, and the children are interested in everything. We try 

to make them a part of it." Her husband was graduated from 

RPI in 1969. 

Mrs. Edlund continued, "My five-year-old Arlene said the 

other day that she wanted to grow up and be a Mommy so she can 

go to college." 

* * * 
May 23, 1974 

Ed. note: Mrs. Edlund ' s Albany address is Dudley Park. 
She is the daughter of Ellis Hormats of 54 
Huntington Meadow, Rochester, and a graduate 
of Penfield High School, Rochester. 
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31 SUMMER EVEING CLASSES PLANNED AT SUNYA 

Thirty-one summer evening classes will. be offered 

this year at State University of New York at Albany through 

the College of General Studies. The pre-registration period 

ends on June 17. 

Courses at the School of Business will be managerial 

accounting; financial accounting, theory I; financial accounting, 

theory II; income tax accounting I; auditing; investment manage-

ment I; law of business organization; human resources management; 

and problems in business policy. 

At the College of Arts and Sciences there will be 

drawing Ia; ceramics I (two classes); introduction to the cinema; 

ceramics II (two classes); introduction to computer science; 

reading poetry; contemporary American novel; contemporary German 

novelists; Civil War and Reconstruction, 1850-1867; colloquium 

in American history; psychology of child development; intro-

duction to sociology; social psychology; and sociological theory. 

Other offerings will include business communication, 

and procedures and methods in instruction, School of Education; 

politics and political science, and American national government, 

Graduate School of Public Affairs; programs and service fields 

-continued-
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in social welfare, School of Social Welfare; and legal 

dimensions of human service programs, School of Nursing. 

Pre-registration will be by appointment from 9 a.m. 

to 3:30 p.m. in Draper Hall, room 101, 135 Western avenue. 

All classes will be. held on the uptown campus. Additional 

pre-registration hours will be Monday, June 10, 5 to 8 p.m.; 

and Wednesday, June 12, 5 to 8 p.m. 

Final registration will be on Monday, June 24, from 

9 a.m. to 4 p.m. in the Physical Education Building on 

the uptown campus. 

* * * * 
May 30, 1974 
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SUNYA PROFESSOR TO BE HONORED BY JFK MINORITIES LIBRARY 

Joseph Szoverffy, chairman of the department of comparative 

and world literature at State University of New York at Albany, will 

be a 1974 recipient of the American Heritage Award of the JFK Library 

for Minorities "1n recognition of his conspicuous achievement and 

accomplishments in the education field, a naturalized United States 

citizen born in Transylvania ." 

The Masterpiece Reproduction sculpture of President John F. 

Kennedy will be presented to Professor Szoverffy in the •Qongressional 

Office of u. s. Representative Samuel S. Stratton, Post Office, 29 

Jay street, on Saturday, June 1, at 12:30 p.m. 

Dr. Szoverffy is a member of the Connecticut Academy of Arts 

and Sciences (Yale University}; formerly a fellow of Calhoun College 

(Yale} ; Guggenheim Fellow in 1961 (for the Study of Medieval vernacular 

Lyrics) and again in 1969-70; and has received research grants from 

Boston College, Yale University, the University of Alberta, and the 

Ella Cabot Foundation Trust (Harvard University}. He also is the 

author of several books and of more than 100 studies, articles, and 

reviews of scholarly character published in six languages and fifteen 

countries in America, Europe, and Asia. 

-continued-
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Professor Szoverffy, formerly director of graduate studies 

at Boston College, received his Bachelor of Arts from St. Emeric 

College, Budapest (Hungary), and his doctorate in Germanic studies 

from Budapest State University. He has additional specialization 

in Latin and folklore. He also holds a graduate degree from the 

University of Fribourg, Switzerland, with a specialization in 

Medieval Latin and vernacular literature, and in comparative folklore 

studies. 

* * * * 
May 30, 1974 
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SENIOR CITIZENS' GROUP TO VISIT SUNYA JUNE 4 

~o4-'i4 

Members of the eight Senior Citizens Centers in the Capital 

District have been invited to State University of New York at Albany 

on Tuesday, June 4, for a Senior Citizen Day Program. 

Carol Anstett, coordinator for the project, and working with 

the Office of University Affairs, said the project is a demonstration 

program by which the university hopes to develop a stronger link 

with the senior citizens in the Albany area and to become more sensi-

tized to their needs. 

Mrs. Anstett, who has been visiting each of the centers to 

extend the invitation, said, ''This is not an open house similar to 

Community-University Day, but will afford approximately 200 specially 

invited senior citizens to see the university in a more controlled 

atmosphere than that of a typical open house program." 

At each of the centers Mrs. Anstett has been showing a slide 

and film presentation, "The Sights and Sounds of SUNYA" by Kenneth 

Blaisdell. "The members have been very impressed with what they've 

seen of the university through this medium," she said, "and their 

response to the university has been most favorable." 

The program, which begins at 10 a.m. with welcoming remarks 

by President Louis T. Benezet, also will include a brief presentation 

by Hilton Power, dean of the College of General Studies, on "Programs 

for Senior Citizens". 

-continued-
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Another Blaisdell film, HThe History of SUNYA--130 Years", 

will be shown and then Ray Falconer, research associate at the 

Atmospheric Sciences Research Center, will speak on "Understanding 

the Weather." 

After a luncheon the invited guests will be given a choice 

of touring the library, the academic podium, or the Computing Center. 

Following the tours, a concert featuring the compositions of Bach, 

Beethoven, Chopin, and Debussy, and commentary by noted SUNYA pianist 

Findlay cockrell will be given. Michael Sheehan, manager of the 

Performing Arts Center.., then will speak on "The Senior Citizen and 

the Performing Arts Center". 

The program will be concluded with the serving of punch by 

the SUNYA Faculty Wives. 

"Each member of the group," Mrs. Anstett said, "will be given 

an evaluation sheet to fill out to let us know what they like and what 

type of connections they would like to see developed between the 

Senior Citizen Centers and the university. With this information we 

hope to become more aware of the needs of the senior citizens in 

this area for a possible future relationship between them and the 

university on a broader scale. 

* * * * 
May 30, 1974 
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NEW DEAN AT s@NYA SCHOOL OF EDUCATION NAMED 

Gilbert D. Moore, who has been serving as chairman of 

262-74 

the Faculty Senate and chairman of its e~ecutive committee and 

also as vice chairman of the voting faculty at State University 

of New York at Buffalo, "will become the new dean of the School 

of Education at State University of New York at Albany on July 1. 

He will succeed Randolph S. Gardner, senior dean at the university, 

who resigned two years ago from the School of Education post but 

has remained as head of the school until the appointment of a 

successor. 

Dr. Moore has had a distinguished career at SUNY-Buffalo 

where from 1971 to 1972 he was acting provost of the Faculty of 

Arts and Letters. Earlier he had served on two different occasions 

as chairman of the university's department of counselor education. 

He also was special assistant to Peter Regan, acting president, 

and executive assistant to Martin Myerson, president, at varying 

times. For a year he was a Fulbright lecturer at Reading Uni-

versity, Reading, England, while affiliated with the Buffalo 

institution. 

The newly-appointed SUNYA dean received his bachelor's, 

master's, and doctoral degrees at the University of California 

at Berkeley. His professional activities include presidency 

-continued-
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of the American Association of Counselor Education and Super-

vision, a division of the American Personnel and Guidance 

Association; presidency of the New York Association of counselor 

Educators; chairmanship of the State Ad Hoc Committee on Certi-

fication of Pupil Personnel Workers, New York State Education 

Department; and chairmanship of the Federal Relations Committee 

of the American Personnel and Guidance Association. Dr. Moore's 

articles on education matters have appeared in many professional 

publications. 

The educator, a native of Chelsea, Mass., and Mrs. Moore 

are the parents of two sons and a daughter. They have been 

residing at Williamsville where Dr. Moore is a member of the 

Williamsville Central School Board. 

* * * 
May 30, 1974 
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SUNYA'S SCHOOL OF BUSINESS UNDERGRADUATE AND GRADUATE 
PROGRAMS ACCREDITED BY NATIONAL ASSEMBLY 

Both the undergraduate and graduate programs of 

the School of Business at State University of New York 

at Albany have been accredited by the American Assembly 

of Collegiate Schools of Business, according to an announce-

ment made at the university's 130th commencement program 

by President Louis T. Benezet. The SUNYA school is only 

the second in the 58-year history of the AACSB to receive 

accreditation of both undergraduate and master's programs 

simultaneously. 

Only one other SUNY unit is accredited by AACSB. 

SUNY-Buffalo was accredited at the undergraduate level in 

1930 when it was the University of Buffalo, a private 

institution. The master's program there was accredited 

two years ago. 

The accrediting process is a long one. First, there 

is the preparation of a self-study document which covers 

the faculty, the curriculum, the resources of the school, 

the administrative organization, study quality, and other 

items specified in the standards. In the SUNYA school case, 

the document was more than 800 pages. Then there is a 

review of the self-study material by the professional staff 
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of the AACSB and by the master's and undergraduate accrediting 

committees. At that stage a number of schools are dropped 

from consideration. 

Then follows a visit by a visitation team to go over 

the programs and the school. Reviewing the program at SUNYA 

were Dean Kenneth Black, Georgia State University, chairman; 

Dean Sidney Davidson, University of Chicago; Dean John Mason, 

University of Toledo; and William Mitchell, partner, Coopers 

& Lybrand, public accounting firm. Georgia State has one 

of the largest business programs in the country, with 235 ' on 

the faculty of its School of Business. The Chicago university's 

school is considered to be one of the most prestigious of 

its kind in the country. 

In its report the visitation team commented specifically 

on the innovative organizational structure of the School 

of Business at SUNYA and on the quality and innovative nature 

of its Master of Business Administration program. 

Consideration of the team's report by separate 

master's and undergraduate accrediting committees occurred 

during the AACSB annual meeting in April. The next step 

was a vote by an operations committee, following recommendation, 

and then, the final step, recommendation to the accrediting 

council, composed of the deans of all accredited schools, 

for the final decision. 

Dean Will iam K. Holste i n, of the SUNYA School of 

Business , reports that in the Bachelor o f Science programs 

-continued-
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in business administration and accounting there are approximately 

350 upper division majors in each program, about half 

from SUNYA University College and the remainder through transfer 

from other schools, mostly SUNY community colleges. 

In the Master of Science program in accounting there 

are about 50 students, divided equally between full-time and 

part-time students. Currently the Master in Business Adminis-

tration program has approximately 100 full-time students and 

another 100 part-time students. 

Other schools in New York State which are accredited 

include The Bernard M. Baruch College (CUNY), Fordham, Hofstra, 

and St. John's universities, undergraduate; Columbia, Cornell, 

and Rochester universities, master'·s; and new York and Syracuse 

universities, undergraduate and master's. 

Dean Holstein joined the faculty at the Albany 

university in 1972. Earlier he had served for eight years 

on the faculty of the Graduate School of Business Administration 

at Harvard University. 

* * * * 
May 30, 1974 
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HISTORY AWARD WINNER Cindy A. Fields, who received a Bachelor 

of Arts with a major in history in May at State University of 

New York at Albany, has been selected for the annual American 

history $400 scholarship presented by the New York State 

Daughters of the American Revolution. Shown with Ms. Fields, who 

plans to teach American history after completing graduate work, 

are Mrs. Allen Hotaling, left, regent of the Saratoga Chapter, D.A.R . , 

and chairman of the award committee, and Mrs. Alice H. Anderson, 

right, of East Greenbush, committee member and a member of Tawasentha 

Chapter, Delmar . 
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April 26, 1974 (last #225) 

J~cqueline Wexler ~o Address SUNYA Graduates (pixs: KN, TU, Record, 
SUNY News, Gazette) -~ /~1 ,Ptf-dZ/1 0~) 
Foreign Legislators Visit Center at SUNYA G1 
Summer Computer Workshop Planned at SUNYA 
CASDA To Observe 25 Years Of Service 
Summer Courses IN Music, Opera At SUNYA 
Lectures On Ecology, Linguistics, and Astronomy Slated at SUNYA 
Jean Ferguson To Give REcital at SUNYA (PIXS: ASP, TU, KN, KITE, 
RECORD, GAZETTE) 
SUNYA Voice Students To Give Joint Recital 

'-!! 3o- .-&-~-~ ~ 
May 2, 1974 

SUNYA Astronomer To Advise Iraq On New Observatory {pixs: city desk 
of TU, KN, Gazette, Record, and SUNY NEWS) 
SUNYA Foundation Plans Samuel Aronowitz Memorial 
Variety of Musical Programs at SUNYA 
Upcoming Public Lectures at SUNYA On Radiation, Law, Petrarch,Nature 
SUNYA Receives $260,241 In Research, Programs 
State University Summer Theatre Announces Plans For Season 

May 8, 1974 

SUNYA Plans Workshop For Nurse Administrators 
SUNYA Professor To Make Annual Award For Best Paper In 
Afro-American Studies 
Graduate Student Exhibition at SUNYA Gallery 
Duo Pianists Concert May 12 at SUNYA 
College Classics Week at SUNYA In July 
Fuller Song Recital May 13 at SUNYA 
Opera Singer In Concert May 15 at SUNYA 
Business Education Major Receives Award at SUNYA (PIX TO MIDDLETOWN 
RECORD, MIDDLETOWN, N.Y.)with caption 
NOTE TO EDITORS (CHAMBER CONCERT CANCELLATION) 

May 14, 1974 (# 249) 

Gift to Allen Center pix with caption (Carillon, Washington Park 
Spirit, TU, KN, Record, and Gazette) 

Milne Student Selected For College Classics Week In July at 
SUNYA (Exclusive to TU and KN with pix) 

Ceremony At SUNYA On May 18 To Note Plans For Alumni House-­
Conference Center 

SUNYA Alumni Plan Varied Activities For Coming Weekend 
Three at SUNYA Receive Fulbright Awards (pixs to: KN, TU, Record, 

and Gazette) and Carillon) 
Five Registered Nurses In SUNYA School of Nursing Graduating Class 
SUNYA Faculty Receive National Recognition 
Audiometry Symposium at SUNYA May 23 
Area Professional Fraternity Chapter Plans Spring Formal Dance 

at SUNYA 
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SUNYAGRAM - COMMENCEMENT (Gazette, TU, KN, Record)Frank Vetosky 
UPI, AP) 
SUNYA Professor Wins Award For Best Published Paper (pix to 
TU, NN, Record, and Gazette) 
CORRECTION OF RELEASE #246-74 on May 14 
SUNYA English Professorts Tenth Book His Third About Milton 
"Options For Women" Conference at SUNYA 
Guilderland School Wind Ensemble To Perform at SUNYA COMMENCEMENT 
SUNYA University Council Chairman Honored By Alumni Association 
3,700 Degrees, Including 100 Doctorates, To Be Conferred At 
SUNYA Commencement May 25 
Picture Possibilities 

May 24, 1974 

Mot her of T~e and Honor Studenta at SUNYA To Enter 
Medical School (pixs to 4 papers, Two in Rochester) 
Mother of 11 children To Receive Degree at SUNYA COMMENCEMENT 
(pixs: 4 papers, two in Syracuse) 
Two-Day Nursing Program In June at SUNYA . 
SUNYA Senior Wins Lehman Fellowship; Two Other SUNYA Students 
Al t ernates (release to Peekskill Star, American, Star Seat Press 
in Mineola) 

M,ay 30, l974 

31 Summer Evening Cla,sses Planned at SUNYA 
SUNYA Professor To Be Honored By JFK Minorities Library 
(pixs: TU, KN, Record, Gazette, SUNY NEWS) 
Senior Citizens' Group To Visit SUNYA June 4 
New Dean at SUNYA School of Education Named (pixs: TU, NN, RECORD, 
GAZETTE, SUNY NEWS, CHRONICLE OF HIGHER EDUCATION) 
SUNYA's School of Business Undergraduate and Graduate Programs 
Accredited by National Assembly 

June 6, 1974 

June 6, 

Albany Women Honored by SUNYA Alumni (KN, TU) 
Ballston Spa Man Honored by SUNYA Alumni (Suburban Journal) 
Rye Man Honored by SUNYA Alumni (Chronicle, Rye) · .A \ 

rouR It~/ He.p ~TO Surv--(~ Pr\-lJHKl·-. '@oo ... J~ 
1974 (regular releases) 

SUNYA To Host Two Motorcycle Driver Education Workshops For 
Teachers 

Drug Education Topic Of Statewide Meeting at SUNYA 
Eight At SUNYA Receive Honors 
Semi nar For The Deaf On Family Care Set For June 15 at SUNYA 
Vari ety Marks SUNYA Summer Archae&mogy Program 

I . 


	nam_collection-series_file---description_date (7).pdf
	nam_collection-series_file---description_date (4)

